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 Tin Lizzies of  

Albuquerque 

PO Box 30473 

Albuquerque, NM  

87190-0473 

www.tinlizziesofabq.com 

The Tin Lizzies of Albuquerque is an official chapter of 

the Model T Ford Club of America.  Individual member-

ship is strongly encouraged, & available $40 per year 

which includes the Vintage Ford Magazine.  Send your 

membership to: 

MTFCA  

PO Box 996 
309 N. 8th St 

Centerville, Indiana 47375-0996 

 765-855-5248  

THE ENCHANTMENT FLYER 

OFFICIAL PUBLICATION OF THE 

TIN LIZZIES OF ALBUQUERQUE 

2016 New Mexico State Fair. On Sept 11, the Tin Lizzies  displayed  our  22 cars on Main street of 

the State Fair. Many members brought family members with them and had a great time. Story on page  

6.-7   Photo by Mark Wing. More photos on our website by Mark 
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2015 Tin Lizzie Officers 
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President     Mark Dominguez             899-5628 

                                             mtford@Q.com     (c )     264-9970   

 

Vice President      Vaughn Rockafellow         410-7492 

 vrockafellow@aol.com 

 

Secretary                    Ann Merewether              881-0104 

                                    amerewether@aol.com  (c) 710-2210 

 

 Treasurer                 Marilyn Duncan                   345-1343 

   pandmdu@swcp.com     ©  710-6228 

   

    

Directors    
                                                 

                                      Paul  Duncan         345-1343 

           pandmdu@swcp.com        ©    710-6228 

 

          Tom Miles                                  822-0620 

         ford27@aol.com   (cell)          252-7167                 

           

        Donna Hansen                      508-4589 

   donnabillhansen@gmail.com 

Email Committee       Kirk & Susan Peterson               438-2603 

   susanandkirk@msn.com 

 

Telephone Committee Linda Riel       459-5897 

   lmrlulubell@juno.com 

 

Newsletter Editor Robbi Ross.                         293-1676 

   robbialb@aol.com   

 

Web Master  Mark Wing                     271-8912 

   msjbwing@msn.com 

 

Librarian                   Mark & Sharon Dominguez     899-5628 

   mtford@q.com 

 

Quartermaster  Larry  Azevedo                      898-7700 

   dribblebit@comcast.net 

 

T N Vittles/  Linda Riel                                      459-5897 

Refreshments  lmrlulubell@juno.com 

 

Program Coordinator  Board of Directors   

   

Parliamentarian Irene Navarre                     883-3175 

   hinavarre@aol.com 

 

Car Council  Dave Merewether                    881-0104 

 

Historian  Marilyn Duncan                   345-1343 

   pandmdu@swcp.com 

       

Hospitality                  Linda Riel         459-5897 

   lnrlulubell@juno.com 

 

 

 

2015  Committee Contacts. 

Hospitality Corner 

Linda Riel has sent cards to the following: 

Carol Burnett is in the hospital  following a car accident. 

Irene Sena was sent a Get Well card 

Clarence Schritter is in the hospital again 

Neil O’ Brien had knee surgery 

 

Tin Lizzie Library 

We have many books, & other  

media ready to check out from  

our library. 

Mark Dominguez, our Club 

 Librarian,  has compiled a list of  

everything we have & you can  

access that list on our website,  

www.tinlizziesofabq.com, 

 or contact Mark at 899-5628.  
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Events for next 3 Months 

Oct 2 Annual Balloon Fiesta Car Show. Betty has park-

ing passes. Duncan’s have offered a fenced in yard 

close to the field if you want to park it there overnight. 

You may also bring your car in on Sat. 

Oct 8  T N’Vittles hosted by Bill & Donna Hansen at  Hot 

Tamales 1520 Rio Rancho Dr SE 

Oct 8 After  breakfast , tour the J & R Museum 7.7 miles 

north on HWY 528 to 3650 NM –528 

Oct 8 Work party in the afternoon at Larry’s garage 

Oct 23 11-3 St Felix Pantry International Festival. Drive 

your Model T ,driver gets in free. All others $15 entry.  

St Pius High School on Coors, food , entertainment, 

dancing auction and kids area. This is where Mike 

Housholder works. 

Oct  27  7PM meeting at the Vineyard clubhouse hosts 

for the evening are:  Vern Harvey  &  Bob Hawk & Liz 

Scott. This is our nomination night for new  Officers and 

Board. Nominations are also taken from the floor. 

Nov 12 T N'Vittles  at Weck’s on the corner of 4th and 

Osuna. Hostess is Rose Ross  

Nov 17  Tin Lizzie Meeting. GUYS WITH PIES. Also this is 

election night. Must be present to vote 

December 3, Christmas Light Parade in Corrales bring 

your car to Azevedo’s at 4pm for decorating. Parade 

starts at 5:30 then go back to the barn for a get togeth-

er. Please bring finger food and drinks of your choice 

December  11  Member dinner at the Cooperage on 

Lomas and LA  at 2PM.  Members pay only $10 each. 

Please bring an unwrapped toy for Toys for Tots. Drive 

your T, wear vintage if you’d like. Must RSVP with Sha-

ron Dominguez. 

REMEMBER  Fall is the time of year that we renew our mem-

berships. Please fill out a membership form, even if it is just 

to say “no changes” and give your dues to Marilyn Duncan 

Treasurer. Form is on page 8 
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President’s Corner 

Hi all, 
This last month was a little busy for us.  It's 
great to have our cars out at the state fair and 
now we have to look forward to the balloon fi-
esta. It is fall which means the weather is turn-
ing a little bit cooler but still doesn't mean that 
we can't have our cars out, so get out and drive 
your cars. Hope to see everybody at the balloon 
fiesta.  
 
Don't forget we have elections coming up, so if 
you think that you're willing to run for an office 
please get a hold of a board member or an of-
ficer to help nominate you.  
 
Thank you be safe and will see you at the next 
function. 
 
Mark Dominguez 

 
WELCOME NEW MEMBERS 

I apologize to our new member as I inadvertently 

left  these off last month 

John & Carol Burnett 
805 Lucero Ave 
Socorro, NM 87801 
Home: 575-835-0151 
Cell: 505-220-3353 

 

Marilyn has sent out a new updated roster by 

email. She will have some paper copies at the 

next meeting. 

Mark and Sharon  

Dominguez , our  Presi-

dent and First Lady enjoy 

the NM State Fair 

Photo by Mark Wing 
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HAPPY  

ANNIVERSARY !  

 

Belatedly  I left off 

Larry & Lorna Azevedo  Sept  21 

Stan & Janice Gauna 10/26 

Nick & Lola Serna 

Susan Wing 10/2                   

Linda Riel 10/2  

Ann Barnhouse 10/4      

Doug Rappuhn 10/6 

Carlos Nevarez 10/8 

Paul Beck 10/10    

Gayle Gaines 10/14 

Philip Lance 10/15 

Allison Berglund 10/19 

Dan Rochford 10/21 

Skip Dunn 10/24 

Linda Hash 10/26 

Tom MacGugan 10/28 

Herbert Padgett 10/29 

Lola Serna 10/29 

 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY TO YOU!!         

 IMPORTANT NOTICES 

Membership renewal starts in October.  Please fill out an application form, found on page 8(even if  you 
check no change) and give the application and dues to Marilyn Duncan. Why fill out an application ?  We 

need your birthdates, anniversary to celebrate with you. We need to know your cars. How about email, 

cell , land phone ; how do we contact you?  If you are over 80,  you are a honorary life member. Dues are 
$12 single or $15 for couple. 

 

Elections are coming up. Talk to Tom Miles, Donna Hansen or  Paul Duncan if you would like to be a 
candidate. Our current Office of President has been held by Mark for 2 years, Secretary has been held by 

Ann for 3 years  and Treasurer by Marilyn for 3 years.  Surely there are others who  would give these 

dedicated people a break. Thanks for volunteering to keep your club great.   

Christmas is just around the corner ! 

The Christmas light show parade in Corrales will be held on December 3. Meet at Azevedo’s to trim your car 

and line up for the parade. Join Larry and Lorna afterward for hot chocolate in their barn. Please bring finger 

food snacks and your choice of drinks.  

Member Appreciation banquet will be held on Dec 11 at 2:00  at Cooperage on Lomas just east of Louisiana. 

Cost will be approx. $10 and bring an unwrapped toy for Toys for Tots 

https://mail.aol.com/webmail/getPart?uid=29838980&partId=5&saveAs=DSC_0634.JPG
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If you would like to sponsor a breakfast, or bring snacks to one of our meetings, call Linda Riel @ 459-5897, or email lmrlu-

lubell@juno.com.  Those signed up, please contact Linda ASAP when you’ve chosen the location!   The follow-

ing dates are subject to change!  Breakfasts usually start at 800AM, but please check for any changes!! 

T n Vittles 2016 

Date Hosted By Place 

1/9 Bob & Robbi Ross thank you 

2/13 Mark & Sharon Dominguez thank you 

3/12 Tom & Cathy Miles thank you 

4/9 Linda Riel thank you 

5/14 Philip & Jessica Lance Thank you 

6/4 Betty Housholder Thank you 

7/9 Dave  Ferro Thank you 

8/13 Dave & Ann Merewether Thank you 

9/10 Vernon & JoAn Armstrong Thank you 

10/8 Bill & Donna Hansen Hot Tamales  1520 Rio Rancho BLVD  

11/12 Rose Ross Weck’s at 4th & Osuna NW  

December  No Breakfast No Breakfast 

ALL DATES ARE SUBJECT TO CHANGE  

BREAKFAST STARTS @ 8:00 A.M. UNLESS OTHERWISE NOTED 

Meeting Refreshments 2016 

Date Provided By Provided By   

1/28 President Vice President thank you 

2/25 Dan & Holly Rochford Kirk & Susan Peterson thank you 

3/24 Betty Housholder Tom & Cathy Miles thank you 

4/28 Brian Dean Mark & Susan Wing  thank you 

5/26 Robbi Ross Marilyn Duncan  Thank you 

6/23 Gerald Hash Jahn & Barbara Wright  Thank you 

7/28 Vern & Pat Willan  Jeff Richards  Thank you 

8/25 ice cream social ice cream social  Thank you 

9/22 Don Mitchell  Mary Ann O’Brien & Janice Gauna  Thank You 

10/27 Vern Harvey  Bob Hawk & Liz Scott   

11/17 Guys With Pies  Guys With Pies  
1 week early due to 
Thanksgiving  

December  No Meeting No Meeting   

ALL DATES ARE SUBJECT TO CHANGE   
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New Mexico State Fair on Sept 11, 2016 

Our meeting place at Central and San Pedro, where we lined up and paraded into the fair 

grounds.  Photo by Bob Ross 

Our annual NM State Fair car show was held on 9/11. We had twenty-two cars and lots of people as guests with us. 

Some of our new members were there with their cars. We parked, enjoyed  the fabulous fall day and fun at the fair. 

Thanks to Vaughn  for his many years of coordinating this event. 

Cars received ribbons for 

participation by Bob Ross 

Fair goers viewed our cars 

behind the stanchions 

Dave Ferro’s Depot Hack at one 

end of the long line of cars.  

Bob and Vaughn  watch 

the ceremony  Photo 
9-11 Memorial Ceremony Photo by 

Bob Ross NM State Police Color Guard. 

Photo by Bob Ross 

Unless noted, photos on this page are by Mark Wing. Additional photos by Mark Wing are available on our website 

www.tinlizziesofabq.com 
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Art’s 22 Speedster and Dave’s  18 

Don Souther with his 24 

Tudor Neil watches as Michael  parks his  

pick up 
Al & Marilyn 

O’Brien’s  16 Touring which Mary 

Ann did a fine job of driving ! 

Don M and his 27  Tudor 

This child is transfixed on Sharon’s doll buddies in 

front of the Dominguez’s 27 Touring 

Not all Lizzies drove a car. Bob 

and Liz danced their way into 

It was a beautiful fall day, but the sun got very 

warm. Lizzies relaxing in the shade 

Photos by Mark Wing 
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Tin Lizzies of Albuquerque 
PO Box 30473 

Albuquerque, NM 87190-0473 

Website: www.tinlizziesofabq.com 
E-mail: abqtlizzie@q.com 

 

Membership Application 
 

Date:     
 

Name:   Spouse/Other:     

 

Current members - check box if no changes to information (below). 

 

Birthday: Spouse Birthday: Anniversary:     

 

Mailing Address:     

City: State:  Zip:  

Telephone:  Home:  Work:  Cell:     

E-Mail:  Newsletter Format:   E-mail         Hardcopy sent by mail 

Do you own a Model T? Year & Model(s):     

Yes No Year & Model(s):      

Year & Model(s):      

Year & Model(s):      
 

What office or committee would you be willing to serve on?      

Do you have special skills or expertise that the Club might draw upon? 

Yes No 

Skills:    
 

Are you currently a member of the Model T Ford Club of America?    

Yes Membership No. No 

 

The Tin Lizzies of Albuquerque encourages MTFCA Membership! 
 

For membership in the Model T Ford Club of America (MTFCA), which 
includes the Vintage Ford magazine, fill out this section, detach, and 
send a $40.00 check payable to the Model T Ford Club of America. 

Model T Ford Club of America 
119 West Main St., PO Box 126 

Centerville, IN  47330-0126 
 

Name:  Telephone:       

Address:     

City: State:  Zip:      

TIN LIZZIES OF ALBUQUERQUE MEMBERSHIP 

Single ($12 per year) Family ($15 per year), both member and spouse  vote 

Ask one of the club officers if you are interested in life membership 
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8601 LOMAS BLVD. NE, ALBUQUERQUE, NM 87112 
SALES: 1-800-950-6529  |  SERVICE: 1-800-917-6016 

 

 

RICH FORD HAS GRACIALLY  SPONSORED ALBUQUERQUE TIN LIZZIES  FOR MANY YEARS.    

PLEASE PATRONIZE THEM IF YOU ARE LOOKING FOR SERVICE OR TO BUY A NEW CAR. 

 

 

        

19 PLAZA LOOP, EDGEWOOD, NM 87015 
SALES: 1-800-673-9935  |  SERVICE: 1-800-673-9935 

 

 

Work parties  are held on various week-

ends. This one held on Sept 17 , at this 

one Phil Lance was working on his 1919 

engine rebuild with Larry and Paul. He 

intends to put it in a Speedster 

 

David Ruetz Ross’ 

son-in-law works 

with Larry and 

Bob on the Lorna 

Special.   

Work parties are always fun 

and  bonds are made. Kirk, 

Vernon, Marilyn and Brian. 

Next work party is Oct 8 after 

the museum tour 

http://www.rich-ford.com/hours-directions
http://www.richfordedgewood.com/hours-directions
http://www.richfordedgewood.com/
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TIN LIZZIES CLUB MEETING MINUTES 
September 22, 2016 

 
 Mark Dominguez, President, called the September meeting of the Tin Lizzies  to order.  The attendees then 
stood and repeated the Pledge of Allegiance.  Members were welcomed.  No guests were in attendance.  Members Neil 
O'Brien and Vern Harvey were present and are doing well after their medical problems. 
   
 The minutes of the last meeting were corrected.  Art Gebeau's name was misspelled in the previous month's 
minutes 
   The club received a “Thank You” card from Deborah & Joe Harding complementing the club on the success of 
the National Tour. 
 Vice President Vaughn Rockefeller showed raffle items for this evening's drawing.  
 Marilyn Duncan reported income from the National Tour Raffle, membership dues, door magnet sales, and the 
August Raffle.  Door magnets are still available to purchase. 
 
 Committee reports were as follows: 
 John Hayne  gave the NM Car Council report in Dave Merewether's absence..  The September  meeting was a 
week early and focused on information about and job assignments for the Swap Meet to be held September 23, 24 and 
25 in Los Lunas.   Their  Facebook page has information on many stolen vehicles and it and e-mails to members are cred-
ited with recovery of several vehicles. 
 Linda Riel, new hospitality chairman, reported that cards were sent to  Irene Sena.    Clarence is home recover-
ing and Irene Navarre is now 99, doing well, and misses the club members.  Robbi needs information for the Newsletter 
no later than Saturday evening.  Historian Marilyn Duncan reports no news as Historian.  Linda Riel reminded members 
to let her know if they wish to be notified of meetings via phone.  
 Mark Wing reported that he has added the State Fair and two work parties to our website.  There were 1040 
unique visitors to the web site in the last 30 days. 
 Quartermaster Larry Azevedo reports all parts and supplies are in stock.  All borrowed parts and tools have 
been returned.  All other committees reported no changes. 
 The T 'n Vittles breakfast on September 10 was hosted by Vernon and Jo Ann Armstrong at Henrietta's in Los 
Lunas.   There were 2 cars present and about 23 members. 
 Larry Azevedo reported a lot of projects have been completed at the last two work parties. 
 Susan Dominguez reported that refunds have been made to all Tour attendees to cover the funds over collected 
from participants.  Two of those receiving refunds returned them to the club as donations, saying that they felt the tour 
was  a good value and well worth the initial budgeted cost.  
 The State Fair exhibit organized by Vaughn Rockefeller was a success with 22 Model T's on exhibit.  The goal for 
future years is to have more T's than A's. 
 
 Sharon Dominguez is arranging a Christmas Dinner to be held at the Cooperage Restaurant, Lomas and Louisi-
ana, on December 11 at 2:00 pm.  Motion was made, seconded, discussed and approved that the cost would be $10.00 
for each attendee with the club picking up any additional cost after a menu has been arranged.  Members are invited to 
bring an unwrapped toy to the event that will be given to the Toys for Tots organization for distribution at Christmas. 
 
 Betty Householder is organizing a display of our cars at the Albuquerque International Balloon Fiesta on October 
2.  Parking and gate passes were given to those planning to attend.  Paul Duncan invited members to use his fenced 
property near the Balloon Fiesta site before and after the show.  Betty Householder also said that our cars could be 
placed at the Fiesta on Saturday afternoon. 
 
 The Corrales light parade will be held December 3, 2016.  Parade participants can arrive at the Azevedo resi-
dence about 4:00 pm and proceed to the parade route at 5:30.   Attendees should bring a snack to enjoy  
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 afterward at the Azevedo residence. 
 Larry Azevedo will host a work party on October 8 following the T 'n Vittles breakfast and the trip to the J & 
R Museum.  Breakfast and the Museum tour are sponsored by Donna and Bill Hansen. 
 
 Members were reminded that nominations for club officers are due next month.  Our Board members are 
working to get a list of nominees  together to present at the November meeting.   
 
 Members enjoyed cookies, ice cream and drinks for meeting refreshments, provided by  the O'Briens, Gua-
nas, and Don Mitchell. 
 
 Mary Ann O'Brien reported on their delivery of a Model T engine to the Model T Museum for an individual 
living near there.  Despite damage to their new RV and a balky lift, delivery was made.  They enjoyed the Museum 
and complemented the quality of the Museum.  Bob Hawk also reported his wonderful experience when he and Liz 
recently visited the Museum. 
 
 October refreshments will be provided by Vern Harvey, Bob Hawk and Liz Scott. 
 
 Mike Householder invited members to participate with cars and attendance at the St. Felix Pantry fundraiser 
to be held October 23, 2016, in the St. Pius High School Gym.  Attendees driving T's will be admitted free and others 
will pay $15.00.  Members are invited to participate in the silent auction of donated items. 
   
 Raffle winners were Stan Guana, Susan Dominguez, and Paul Duncan. 
 
 The meeting was adjourned.  
 Respectfully submitted 
 Ann Merewether, Secretary 

 

Just a Note 

Joe Fellin has gotten word that his picture of the red rocks in Jemez will be used for the cove 
of the Vintage Ford. Congrats Joe !  
 
Thanks to Brian Dean who donated two very nice coolers to the club. 
 
Thanks to Linda Riel who has stepped up to take over Hospitality from Bernice and has vol-
unteered (yes she did) to take over the newsletter. Thanks Linda !  
 
Don’t forget to call Betty Housholder if you need parking passes for 
the Balloon Fiesta car show. You may park your cars at the Museum 
overnight or the Duncan’s have volunteered a fenced in are to park 
close to the Fiesta grounds. 
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The Enchantment Flyer 

 

ATTENTION: 

The Tin Lizzies 
will meet at  

The Vineyard 
 6118 Edith Blvd NE 

7:00 PM on the 
 3rd Thursday 
 In November,  

 
COME JOIN  

 
THE FUN ! 

The Enchantment Flyer is  

Published monthly for the 

enjoyment of the Tin Lizzies 

of Albuquerque.  If you have 

something you would like to 

include, please contact Robbi 

Ross, editor at 293-1676 or 

robbialb@aol.com 

 

Thanks for reading ! 

 Tin Lizzies of Albuquerque 

PO Box 30473 

Albuquerque, NM 87190-0473 

 


